
Happy New Year! We’ve made it 
to 2020. I have a feeling that this 
will be one of our best years yet.

I am very pleased to announce the 
appointment of Marcella Easly as 
state parliamentarian. Marcella’s 
background and enthusiasm will 
be much appreciated.

I know a lot of you are snow bird-
ing, but I hope the rest of you are 
all looking forward as much as I 
am to the get together in Leba-
non. Plan you trip carefully and 
watch the weather.

See you there.    ~ Scott Phillips

WINTER MEANS BUSINESS!...& Jamming

Limited dry camping space for RV parking at the center 
Motel accommodations in Lebanon:  

Best Western Boulder Falls:  541-451-1000
 Shanico Inn:  541-259-2601 

RV Parks:  Gills Landing RV Park:  541-258-4917
 Waterloo County Park: 541-967-3917 

In Albany (10-15 miles away) several nice motels 

January 17-18	 Winter Gathering and Board Meeting in Lebanon

March 21	 Oregon State Fiddle Contest at Chemeketa 
		  Community College in Salem

May 21-23	 OOTFA Convention and Board Meeting at 
		  Douglas County Fairgrounds in Roseburg

June 18-20	 Country Music Jamboree at Harney County
		  Fairgrounds in Burns

June 22-27	 NATIONAL FIDDLE CONTEST in Weiser, Idaho
		  Oregon State Host!

July 20-23	 West Cascades Fiddle Camp & Workshops in Pleasant Hill
Visit the OOTFA Website for forms and other current information:   ootfa.org

Linda & Jerry Parks dancing a schottische 
at District 10’s November jam

Those who have attended an OOTFA board meeting will attest that they 
are no ordinary board meetings. Sure, the dry details of 
organizational business and numbers is typical, however 
most of run time of these events is focused on playing 
music and camaraderie! 
Friday, January 17 	 Jamming at the Senior Center!  	
		  6:00-9:00 p.m.
Saturday, January 18	 Senior Center opens at 8:00 a.m.
	 with coffee & tea! Jamming begins at 8:00 a.m. and
	 goes until noon!
OOTFA Board Meeting at 10:00 a.m.  
	 (each district represented by officers) 
Potluck Lunch - Bring a salad, entre or dessert to add
	 to the coffee, tea, juice provided 
Jamming from 1-3-ish (Public invited to come listen) 
	 Senior Center closes about 4:00 p.m.
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Chair: Jeannette Bondsteel	 541-410-5146            jbond@bendcable.com 
Co-Chair: Suzanne Johannsen	 541-389-2528     Suzanne.johannsen@gmail.com 
Secretary: Marlene Stevens	 541-420-5794  7spanishangeles@outlook.com 
Treasurer: LeRoy Newport         541-604-6564                   leroynwpt@aol.com 
Membership: Jeannette Bondsteel          541-410-5146 
	 1898 NW Davidson Way, Terrebonne, OR 97760
Reporters: Kim Martin     360-852-2413       crgypsy@live.com 
                       Pat Borden     541-408-7181     pattyann335@gmail.com 

Website: centraloregonfiddlers.com

10	 Membership Meeting      Redmond Senior Center	   1:30-3:30 pm
16 	 Knee to Knee Jam	  Redmond High Room 103	   6:30-8:30 pm
 						               District 3 report on page 4

http://centraloregonfiddlers.com/


Chair: Scotty Phillips     541-601-5753        scottp307@gmail.com
Co-Chair: Jessie Lotts     541-816-1954       jessielotts22@gmail.com
Secretary: Ron Bolstad        541-488-3593        bolstad@mind.net
Treasurer: Barbara Basden    541-772-0579 
	 barbara.basden@gmail.com
Membership Chair: Carol Ferrara        lencarol2000@gmail.com
Fiddle Rustler: Ross Jones   206-595-8442    falcon259@gmail.com 
Reporter: Judy Lyons     541-956-0618     blacklyon@charter.net

District 4 Website:  OOTFA4.org     Check Us Out!

New year’s greetings from District 4. Hope your 
holidays were Merry and Bright and you have won-
derful memories tucked away with the Christmas 
decorations.

Every year our district is invited to play our old time 
tunes for the Central Point Presbyterian Church while 
they serve a wonderful turkey dinner to about 200 
members of the community. The musicians who come 
and play are in turn fed. It’s no surprise this is a favorite 
gig and usually there is no shortage of musicians.

Plans for the December Jam were to honor our Lifetime 
and National Treasure members but do to illness and a 
cold, rainy day many members couldn’t attend. Carol Fer-
rara had the Roxy Ann Grange beautifully decorated in 
a Christmas theme and several musicians from the be-
ginning fiddle classes performed tunes they have been 
practicing. Along with the old time tunes some carols 
were played  and there was some enthusiastic dance 
moves on the hardwood floor. It was a lovely day inside.

4	 Monthly Meeting         Fruitdale Grange     11:30 am
	 Open Fiddle Jam  12:30      Sign Up Jam   1:00 - 3:00
Wednesday weekly jam           Roxy Ann Grange 
	 Beginning fiddle 	 4:00-4:30	 All levels are
	 Slow jam	 4:30-5:00	  encouraged 
	 Regular jam 	 5:00-6:00	    to attend

District 3 has started an instrument lending library for 
interested and new musicians playing old time music. 
We had 17 fiddles and 2 mandolins donated to the 
library. Luthiers Jim Ariail and Steve Campbell volun-
teered to rehabilitate the instruments and have them 
all in working order. To date we have 6 of them checked 
out to the Ridgeview HS Fiddle Club and expect to be 
sending more that way in January when a new begin-
ner class starts. We are seeing these kids attending our 
learning jams as well as staying for the advanced jam-
ming at our 3rd Thursday jams. Marlene and I applied 
for a Keilhorn grant to pay for the repairs, supplies and 
maintenance on the Lending Library instruments. Con-
tact Jeannette Bondsteel for further information.

As is common in many rural areas, our fiddlers are 
having trouble finding an affordable source for bow 
rehairing. Jeannette Bondsteel and Dave Lockwood 
have undertaken learning the craft of bow mainte-
nance and rehairing so we can be a resource to fiddlers. 
We’ve been diligently studying and practicing the art, 
and making our anticipated mistakes – but we’re mak-
ing progress. We are looking for a master bow crafts-
man that would be willing to work with us for a few 
days to bring us along in the craft. We hope someone 
reading this article will reach out and help us find that 
person. Contact Jeannette with leads.

Wishing all a Very Merry Christmas & a Happy New Year!

~ Kim Martin and Pat Borden, District 3 Reporters

District 3 continued
Howdy from District 3,
Please mark your calendars for the full Membership 
Meeting. We have several important issues to discuss 
and need the input and vote of all members. An email 
has been sent out with the agenda and discussion 
items. It is a critical meeting to the future of our Central 
Oregon OOTFA.

The Fiddlers Knee-to-Knee and Ridgeview High School 
Fiddle club partnership is a great opportunity for every-
one in our District to play music and we hope these 3rd 
Thursday jams at Ridgeview HS in Redmond meet most 
everyone’s needs for playing old time music. We would 
sure like to see more of our OOTFA members attending 
this jam.	

Our “banjo lady”, Niquita Wilkinson, was in an automo-
bile accident just before Thanksgiving and has been re-
covering at home. Lenny Ferrara, also, has been ill and 
Lola Williams is rehabilitating at home from hip surgery. 

Our best wishes 
for good health 
soon.

It was with 
much sadness 
that longtime 
District 4 mem-
ber, Bea John-
son, passed 
away in Arizona 
where she was 

living. Our sincere condolences to her husband Don and 
their family. We hope to see Don back in Oregon soon. 

The new year brings a slate of great opportunities to 
gather from around the state for music and fellowship. 
The first being the Winter Gathering and Board Meeting 
in Lebanon, January 18. 
~ See y’all soon. Judy Lyons, District 4 Reporter

http://www.ootfa4.org/


Less than 3 months 
until the contest! I’m 
excited to announce a 
talented and experienced 

panel of judges: Jeanine Orme from Beaverton, JayDean Ludiker 
from Spokane, and Megan Lepschat from Forest Grove.

A registration form is included at the bottom of this page. There 
is a $10 fee to enter the contest – HOWEVER – the fee will be 
waived if you pre-register. Pre-registering is very simple – check 
out the various options mentioned on the registration form. 
Register now so you won’t have to remember to do it later!

If you’re entering the Entertainment Showcase, please be sure 
to read the rules pertaining to this division and ask me if you 
have any questions. See Section 6 under Article III of the Bylaws 
– there’s a link on the OOTFA.org website. Other than your ac-
companists, you may have one other fiddler perform with you 
in this division. There is a place on the registration form for the 
name of the fiddler performing with you. Also, for clarification, a 
fiddler can appear only once in this division and the two fiddlers 
performing together will share any prize money & trophy.

There are many motels in the area – here are a few:
Shilo Inn 3304 Market St. NE 503-581-4001
Double Tree 1590 Weston Court NE 503-581-7004
Comfort Inn 1775 Freeway Court NE 503-588-0515
Red Lion 3301 Market St. NE 503-370-7888

Here are directions to the contest site in 
Building 6 at Chemeketa Community College 
in Salem. If you use the college address, you 
will end up somewhere on the west side of the 
campus and the contest is on the east side:

Take the Market Street exit from the I-5 Freeway; 
travel east on Market Street, turn left and travel 
north on Lancaster Avenue, turn right and travel 
east on Silverton Road, turn left and travel north 
on 45th (the first traffic light you come to on this 
road) – after you’ve traveled about a half a mile on 
45th you’ll see Building 6 on your left – there’s a 
large parking lot in front of the building.

Let me know if you have any questions 
Eileen     503-701-1578      gdaewalt@comcast.net

Circle or Underline those divisions you are entering:

Please note: Contestants must be members of the Oregon 
Oldtime Fiddlers’  Association (join at the contest)
Location: Building 6 Auditorium at Chemeketa Community 
College in Salem (45th Avenue NE)

Contestants may enter only one of the following divisions, 
in addition to the Entertainment Showcase. Contestants 
entering the Entertainment Showcase are not required to 
enter a regular division

The entry fee is $10.00 at the contest. There is no 
charge for those contestants who pre-register. 
Pre-register by mail prior to March 13, or by email, 
text message, or phone call prior to March 18 to:

	 Eileen Walter
	 6020 SE Lexington, Portland, OR 97206 
	 503-701-1578    gdaewalt@comcast.net

Open (or Championship)
any age

Young Adult
18 to 36

Senior Senior
70 or older

Junior
13 to 17

Senior
60 to 69

Junior Junior
9 to 12

Adult
37 to 59

Small Fry
8 or younger

Entertainment Showcase – any age – If performing with another fiddler, please list their name here:

_________________________________________________________________________________________________

Date_____________________________________________________________________________________________

Name____________________________________________________________________________________________

Address______________________________________________________________________________________________________

Phone  Number___________________________________________________________________________________________

Email Address___________________________________________________________________________________________

Please provide your Date of Birth (all divisions)_____________________________________________________________

http://ootfa.org/pdf/ContestRules.pdf
http://ootfa.org/pdf/ContestRules.pdf


Melinda Grant

If you cross tune, this is usually played in cross-A tuning (AEae)
This tune can be played with just the I, IV, and V chords (A, D, and E in this case)

Suggested by Melinda Grant (District 4)

This month we head into the back woods of Kentucky 
for a beautiful A-modal tune that comes to us from 

Bruce Greene, perhaps the best-known collector 
and performer of old Kentucky tunes.

You can hear Bruce play it (and download it free) on Slippery 
Hill.  (While you’re there, give Larry Warren a little donation 
to cover his costs of maintaining slippery-hill.com)  And of 
course some nice renditions on YouTube, including one by 
Foghorn, and one from The Balers, winning first place at a 
Clifftop band competition.  (Note that Bruce doesn’t play it as 
fast as these guys!)

https://www.slippery-hill.com/recording/five-miles-ellum-wood
https://www.slippery-hill.com/recording/five-miles-ellum-wood
https://www.slippery-hill.com/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=okkkflLs_6U
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=GMLZqLmDLIY


8	 Gig 	 Inland Point	 1:30 - 2:30 pm
8	 Gig	 Evergreen Court	 3:00 - 4:00 pm
13	 Gig	 Pacific View, Bandon	 2:00 - 3:00 pm
18	 Membership Meeting, Winchester Bay    11:00 am
18	 Stage Show, Winchester Bay	             1:00 pm
22	 Gig	 Avamere	 1:00 - 2:00 pm
27	 Gig	 Inland Point	 2:30 - 3:30 pm

Chair: Kriss Fenton      541-260-6756         krissfenton2@gmail.com
Co-Chair: Luke Verhagen     541-587-4313       lukenchar@msn.com
Secretary: Jolly Hibbits    541-982-4445       egretflats@wildblue.net 
Treasurer: Dawn Vonderlin     541-347-4561  
    dawndoreen@hotmail.com 
Membership: Pat Foht        541-412-8169         plfoht@gmail.com 
Reporter: Barbara Scheirman   541-266-0688      echo9@charter.net

Now that the holiday season is pretty well played-out, 
our thoughts turn to a new year and the promises 2020 
may bring.  Are you a person who enjoys the challenge 
of a New Year’s Resolution or two?  Maybe you would 
find it fun to consider learning some new songs to share, 
running for a local or state office in OOTFA or becoming 
involved in some music education, volunteering in the 
schools or playing at the library?  Just a few ideas to fid-
dle around with.  Never mind that New Year’s Resolution 
about losing weight!

We have enjoyed playing Christmas music for the care 
facilities here in District 5.  Christmas songs engage our 
audience almost more than any other.  Folks tend to sing 
along and we encourage them.  When they request a cer-
tain song that is familiar to pretty near everyone, we can 
usually manage to play them for our appreciative audi-
ence.  Although we embrace the relative calm of January 
and the return of our good old tunes, we will miss bring-
ing the holiday music to our friends.

Hey, there’s room 
this month to 
feature a very 
special person 
in District 5:  
Our own dear 
Verna Lee.  She 
has loved mu-
sic since she can 
remember and 
when she was a 
child, her heart’s 
desire was to 
own and play a 
guitar.   After a 
brief and rather 
d i s a p p o i n t i n g 
stint with a clari-
net (because that 
was the only available instrument for her),  she received 
a Hawaiian guitar at age 12 and took lessons with her 
Oregon logger dad.  From there, she eventually got an 
acoustic guitar for which she paid $19 and she was off 
and running, playing by ear and learning as many songs 
as she could. 

Chair: Ernie Connelly      541-517-9531     e.mc2@comcast.net
Vice Chair: Jessie Kurtz      541-543-1305      jessiefeliz@yahoo.com 
Secretary: Sandy Wallrich          541-485-7981 
	 sandyinfinitychocolate@gmail.com      
Treasurer: Bernie Roberts          541-689-5764 
	 beroberts285@comcast.net     
Membership: Linda Parks   541-905-2313   LindaParks1980@gmail.com
	 36989 Deadwood Dr. Lebanon, OR 97355 
Scholarship Chair: Tony Humphreys   541-505-9792   gtfarma@peak.org
Reporter: Shirley Humphreys    541-505-9792    sharlannhump@gmail.com

2	 Jam	 Old World Deli, Corvallis	 7:00 - 9:00 pm	
3 	 Jam	 Eugene Hotel 	 7:00 - 8:30 pm
4	 Intermediate Fiddle Class	 1:00 - 3:30 pm
6	 Basic Fiddle Class 	 1:00 - 3:30 pm
11 	 Jam 	 Central Grange jam           canceled for Jan.	
17	 Jam 	 Ya-Po-Ah 	 7:00 - 9:00 pm
24	 Jam	 Willakenzie Grange	 7:00 - 9:00 pm
HO HO HO!  Christmas has come and gone.  How ex-
citing it is heading into a new year.  There will be  lots of 
places to go and different events to attend in 2020. A 
special Jam and Christmas potluck feast took place at 
Central Grange on Saturday December 14th. There we 
over 40 of us! A big thank you to Amy Burrow for taking 
on the kitchen duties at Central Grange. You are much 
appreciated by all of us.                            continued on page 8

Verna joined the Oldtime Fiddlers in 2009 and is truly con-
sidered our guiding light on her big, Epiphone steel string 
acoustic guitar.  Verna is our ready-reference resource for 
the words and tunes to nearly any song you can think 
of.  She says she doesn’t know where the words come 
from but they are “in there,” ready to come out when the 
music plays!  When asked what her favorite song is, she 
quickly replied, “ALL of them!”  In December, when our 
group was playing Christmas songs for one of our assist-
ed living facilities, Verna surprised all of us and delighted 
our audience with a rousing rendition of Grandma Got 
Run Over by a Reindeer.  This brought down the house, 
as you can all imagine.  Verna is very versatile and plays 
other instruments.  She sure plays a mean banjo!  She is 
most at home on her guitar, though. And that’s a little 
bit about our Verna, who has earned the title, “National 
Treasure” in OOTFA.

~  Barbara Scheirman, Reporter, District 5



A small group played at Willamette Heritage Center 
on December 23rd for the Magic at the Mill’s Christmas 
show. Thank you for filling in for all of us who couldn’t 
make it. We appreciate your support. 

Reminders: Dues for 2020 are due now. 
Please make check to OOTFA and mail to:
Patti Luse    979 Ascot Dr.     Eugene, OR 97401. 

Our District #8 contest for the most participation from 
District #8 members in OUR public performances starts 
this month (January 2020). Three top prizes will be 
awarded at our December 2020 jam. This does not in-
clude participation in workshops, camps or other dis-
tricts or State events. 

Our officers and those who have regularly supported 
District #8 have excluded themselves. We’re looking 
for membership participation above the few who have 
been our core supporters. Come join the fun. The dona-
tions we gather from these performances help provide 
funds to hold contests and camps. Your support is vital!

~ Gayle Clarity, District 8 Reporter

Chair: Marie Bailey         503-835-7185        bambailey36@yahoo.com
Vice-Chair: Johnnie Williams    503-435-2059      jwjwwSr1@aol.com
Secretary/ Membership: Brenda Hallgrimson         503-476-5380 
    daryl-bren@juno.com        6920 S.E. Wallace Rd., Dayton, OR 97114
Treasurer: Loita Colebank       971-432-9122         loitajc@gmail.com
Scheduler: Ted Hunt        503-837-0446          trhunt315@gmail.com
Reporter & Notices: Gayle Clarity   503-899-7485    gaylrose@gmail.com

2 	 Jam 	 Slo Jam at Marie’s house	 1:00 - 3:00 pm
16 	 Jam 	 Slo Jam at Marie’s house	 1:00 - 3:00 pm

Please let Marie Bailey know that you can come.
19 	 Basic Fiddle Class	 9:00 - 10:00 am
Chapel at Willamette Lutheran Retirement Community

Let Martha know if you are coming. Call her at 503-393-
2271 (leave a message) or email: mh.hughes8@gmail.com

Birthday Greetings:  Joe Moyle and Gerald Clark (1/1), 
Galen Ness (1/14), Zane Coffin (1/18), Leah Canaday (1/26) 
Wedding Anniversaries: Galen and Kathy Ness (1/12)

Happy New Year to all! 
~ Shirley Humphreys, District 6 Reporter

District 6 Holiday Potluck at Central Grange



Chair: Randy Gibson       541-589-1866   
    outlawwoodproducts@yahoo.com 
Vice-chair: Joan Suther         541-573-5601     
    Jsuther10@gmail.com
Secretary/Treasurer/Membership: George Sahlberg    
    541-420-3583
Reporter: Marianne Andrews

3	 Jam	 Friday Night Jam 	             7:00 pm
10	 Gig	 Aspens 	 7:00 - 9:00 pm
12	 Sunday Potluck    1:00 pm	 Jam    2:00 pm                     
17	 Jam	 Friday Night Jam 	             7:00 pm
20	 Gig	 Ashley Manor	 6:00 - 7:00 pm
24	 Jam	 Friday Night Jam 	             7:00 pm
31	 Jam	 Friday Night Jam 	             7:00 pm

We would all like to wish you a very happy and produc-
tive New Year. May it be filled with many opportunities 
to make music and meet with friends old and new.

Be certain to call one of the officers for the home or fa-
cility that the Friday Night Jams are held in. We always 
welcome newcomers, card players, clappers and espe-
cially the regular musicians. We start at 7:00 pm.  

Musically Yours ~ Marianne Andrews, District 9 Reporter

2	 Gig 	 Bridgewood 	      1:30 - 2:30 pm 
8 	 Gig 	 Rosehaven	 10:00 - 11:00 am 
20 	 Gig 	 Callahan Court 	      2:30 - 3:30 pm 
25 	 Meeting/Jam    Sutherlin Grange  12:00 - 3:00 pm 
27 	 Gig 	 Callahan Village 	      3:30 - 4:30 pm

Chairperson (& Program Coordinator): Jude Stensland    
	         541-430-2080          jude999s@gmail.com 
Vice-Chair: Jim Kuether      503-260-5972       j.kuether@yahoo.com 
Secretary: Kelly Wadsworth  541-643-7113   queenkellybee@gmail.com 
Treasurer: Gynn Deaton      541-839-4501        gynnde@gmail.com 
Membership: Sharon Thompson          541-430-5898 
	                      mamabear3506@centurytel.net 
Kitchen Mgr: Sandy Harter       541-340-3430       sandharter@gmail.com 
Sound Person: Jim Leininger       714-852-8144      leinfam@earthlink.net 
Reporter/Publicist: Joe Ross       541-673-9759        rossjoe@hotmail.com 

We had a very busy December with several jams, gigs 
and parties. I hope your holidays includ-
ed some joyful music making. In January, 
we celebrate birthdays for Joyce Pickett 
(Jan 1), Julie Yarbrough (Jan 11), Bernice 
Orr (Jan 14), Francis Stephenson (Jan 24) 
and Allison Lindley (Jan 30). An old Irish 
proverb says “The older the fiddle, the 
sweeter the tune!”

We’re working for a more cohesive group 
sound. On Monday nights, we work on 
new tunes. We listen to each other to be 
aware of what’s going on during a song. We don’t want 
to miss important cues (like an intro, someone taking a 
solo, a tag at the end, etc.). Thanks to everyone for their 
friendship, talent, energy, and enthusiasm.

Christmas dinner was successful with Joan Suther on the tur-
key and gravy, George and Joyce Sahlberg on the dressing and 
famous deviled eggs. Mashed potatoes were plentiful.  Many 
desserts, veggies, pickles and salads were brought by the rest 
of us. We danced, played music and ate to our hearts content. 
The John Day contingent came out in full force, with Ron Phil-
lips, Ben, Rhonda Metler, and Carl joining our group with good 
eats as well as great music. We had 10 musicians. The dancers 
especially enjoyed the littlest Peyrollaz’s gracing the dance floor 
with their daddy. Thanks to all the clappers. We had 40 folks. 
Mary Ausmus did a bang-up job on the cleanup. Ian Dawson 
was the muscle behind Joan to put a way the sound system. 
Thanks to everyone.

Our next Potluck and Jam will be January 12th. Hope to see ev-
eryone return and bring your friends and your instrument.

We had a wonderful Christmas Jam at the Aspens and one of 
the residents put on their antlers and red nose and sang Rudolf    
               the Red Nosed Reindeer.

I was sad to hear that Ron Bishop passed away from a 
heart attack in the early hours of Nov 29. He was only 73. 
Kathe has a lot to deal with, and her daughter Suzanne 
is helping her. I’m sure she could use more help. Ron and 
Kathe traveled a lot during his 23 years in the Air Force, 
and they found old-time fiddle and bluegrass music ev-
erywhere they went. Contact Kathe at 503-927-7401 or 
email ronkatbishop@centurylink.net. If you’d like to send 
a card, her address is 1816 Ridge View Drive, Sutherlin, 
OR. 97479.

There will be a District 
10 members meet-
ing at 11 am on Jan 
25 before the after-
noon jam at Sutherlin 
Grange Hall. We hope 
to have a good turn-
out at the jam and 
always welcome folks 
from other districts.

Dues for 2020 are due by Jan 1. Sharon Thompson will be 
available to collect the dues at our monthly jams, or they 
can mailed directly to Patti Luse at 979 Ascott Dr. Eugene, 
Or 97401.                               ~ Joe Ross, District 10 Reporter
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Oregon Oldtime Fiddlers’ Association	 Official Website for State

OOTFA Facebook	 Facebook Site

Oregon State Fiddle Contest	 Official Contest Rules

Oregon State Fiddle Contest	 Chemeketa CC Directions

National Fiddle Contest	 Weiser, Idaho, June 22-27, 2020

District 3 Website	 Central Oregon, Bend, redmond, The Dalles

District 4 Website	 Grants Pass, Medford, Ashland

District 6 Fiddle Tunes	 Alphabetical listing of Fiddle Tune Sheet Music

Hoedowner Archive	 Since 1967

January’s Tune of the Month	 Five Miles of Ellum Wood
Bruce Geene		    Foghorn	           The Balers	     slippery-hill.com

This Website Index is a new addition to The 
Hoedowner email edition. Feel free to contact 

me if you would like to add an appropriate 
website to the list or have suggestions.

~ Robin       qat_boy@msn.com

http://www.ootfa.org/
https://www.facebook.com/ootfa/
http://ootfa.org/pdf/ContestRules.pdf
https://www.google.com/maps/place/Chemeketa+Community+College/@44.9794447,-122.978655,15z/data=!4m2!3m1!1s0x0:0xc262d3b296826b31?sa=X&ved=2ahUKEwiQyaWsi8jmAhWeGTQIHcOfDBYQ_BIwFHoECCAQCA
https://www.fiddlecontest.org/
http://centraloregonfiddlers.com/
http://www.ootfa4.org/
https://district6fiddleclass.wordpress.com/sheet-music-pdfs/
http://www.ootfa.org/Hoedowner.html
https://www.slippery-hill.com/recording/five-miles-ellum-wood
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=okkkflLs_6U
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=GMLZqLmDLIY
https://www.slippery-hill.com/

